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Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time. 

 

                                                   
 

President’s Corner -  Jim Fulmer 

June 2016 has past, and now we are starting 

July.   Our club has done a lot in the year 

and nine months in my term of Presidency.   

July and August look to be quite busy, and I 

want to thank all the club members for your 

support,and volunteering.  

  I want to thank Jack Grothaus and his 

Daughter-In-Law Shelly, a very super job 

for the organizing of the Students from 

Nature Hill in helping to put a walking trail 

in at Oerding Park.  If you get a chance, and 

were unable to participate on June 22
nd

 

please take a ride to the park, and see the 

trail.   The students along with some city 

workers, and our members worked hard.  

Thanks again to our members who helped 

on this community project. 

Will Pestka did an outstanding job on the 

Eagle Scout project of the Community 

Church signs on Hwy 67 and E Wisconsin 

Avenue.   

July looks to be busy with the 4
th

 of July 

parade on Saturday July 2
nd

.   The parade 

starts at 4:00 p.m.     We need a lot of help 

passing out Flyers for Kids From Wisconsin 

July 9
th

  is our Summer outing at Lloyd and 

Carolyn Crom residence on Okauchee Lake 

starting at 1:00 p.m. 

July 13
th

 is Aktion Club and meets at 

LaBelle Café at 6:30 p.m. till 7:30 p.m. 

July 14
th

 is Moonlite Movies.  We need 

helpers from 5:00 p.m. till 9:00 p.m. 

July 16
th

  Aktion Club is having a social at 

Watertown Bowl 2:30 p.m. till 5:00 p.m. 

 This event is also to get more members 

July 29
th

 is “Kids From Wisconsin” at 7:30 

p.m. at the OAC  

The Christmas Parade time as been set at the 

starting time of 5:00 p.m. and ending just 

west of the 4 corners.  The  Theme is “ 

Music At Christmas”     

 Hope to see all of you at the July meetings. 

 Have a safe 4
th

 of July weekend.   

  Pres. Jim 



 
JULY 11

TH
  

SANDY SLAMMERS 

Sandy Karkossa, Captain   

John Caucutt 

John Koehn 

Steve Schmiedlin 

Tom Massnick 

Gert Wilkinson 

 

  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
            Len Zacharias          7-10 

            Gert Wilkinson        7-20  

            Andy Wagner          7-28         

      

  HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
John & Ruth Koehn         7-1    

Bill & Allene Peebles       7-9 

John & Mary Caucutt     7-20 

Jim & Bev Fulmer           7-25  

Jerry & Sue Schneider   7-26 

Chet & Paula Seffrood    7-31 

 

GREETER & INVOCATION  
July 6               Jerry Schneider  

July 13             Fred Schnell 

July 20             Chet Seffrood 

July 27             Tom Slowinski 

    

 

 

 
 
 
 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 

July  2      Parade 

July  4      Independence Day 

July  6      Breakfast Meeting 

July  9      Party at Carolyn’s  home 

July  11     Bingo 

July  12     Board Meeting 

July  13     Breakfast Meeting 

July  13     Aktion Club Meeting  

July  14     Moonlite Movies 

July  16     OAC Open House  

July  16     Aktion Club Social 

July  20     Breakfast Meeting 

July  27     Breakfast Meeting 

July  29      Kids From Wisconsin     

August 2     Blood Drive               

August 12 & 13 – District Convention               

                              At Olympia 

August 16    Kids Fest 

August 20 & 21   Art Festival      
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Thanks to TOM GINN 

for arranging speakers for the  

month of July                    

      

July 6  -  Tom Ginn – 4 Rivers Center                       

                Transformational Learning 

 

July 13    Jill Halliburton 

                 Benefits of Yoga       

 

July 20    Richard Behrent, J.D. 

                Annex Wealth Management 

                Proper Estate Planning     

                     

July 27    Club Day                

 

            
 
 
 
 

DIRECTIONS TO CAROLYNS 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
   SUMMER PARTY 
 

 Carolyn is planning our summer 

outing  for Saturday July 9
th 

 starting 

about  1:00 . It will be at her place on 

Okauchee Lake.  Lunch and boat 

rides. Bring your own 

beverage(liquor). She will have water, 

ice tea, lemonade. Jerry will bring a 

wine punch. The Board has approved 

$500.00 from our Administrative 

Funds so the cost should be minimal. 

 Sounds like fun !!  Please RSVP to 

ckcrom@yahoo.com or 262-567-9003 

Thanks Carolyn 

 

THANKS TO  CAROLYN  FOR 

PUTTING TOGETHER  

ANOTHER    EVENT !!!!!! 
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KIDS FROM 

WISCONSIN 
 

The performance will be Friday July 

29
th
 at 7:30 PM at the OAC. We all 

know what a great show they do with 

all of their talent and energy. Please 

encourage your family, friends and 

everyone you have contact with to 

attend the show. Because of a system 

change over tickets won’t be sold by 

the OAC until July 16
th

. 

Seeing their show at the OAC in 

comfort beats going to the State Fair 

out in the heat and only seeing 

segments of the show at a time.  

We are counting on our members  to 

get the word out and ask people to 

attend to support our club, the OAC 

and the  KIDS FROM WISCONSIN. 

 

Also that day the KIDS are offering 

the “REALIZE YOUR DREAM” 

program from 4:00 to 5:00 PM  to 

children ages 7 to 13. This is a free 

program where they get to work with 

the KIDS one on one. They will get a 

picture of themselves with a KID, 

refreshments and a ticket to the show. 

 

A flyer for this is attached at the end 

of this newsletter. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HERE IS A LIST OF THE SONGS 

THEY WILL BE PERFORMING. 

LOOKS LIKE A GREAT LINE UP 

WITH SOMETHING FOR 

EVERYONE 

 

 

 
 



GLOBAL SERVICE LEARNING 

PROGRAM  

                                                 

THANK YOU KIWANIS CLUB!  

  

This is the message on a card made by 

Nature Hill students expressing their  

thanks to Kiwanis for the June 22 trail 

blazing day at Oerding park.  It was a  

big success!  

  

We had 16 students, 3 teachers, 3 

Park and Rec employees and 9 

Kiwanians who worked.  Also, 2 city 

aldermen, two student award winners 

along with their their parents, 

newspaper reporters, and several other 

guests attended.  

  

A big thank you goes to Fox Brothers 

Piggly Wiggly, Subway and the 

Kiwanis cookie bakers for providing 

lunch.  

  

A Service and Learning Scholarship 

in the amount of $500 was awarded to 

Addy Mulder and a $250 scholarship 

was awarded to Ryder Smith. These 

scholarships are to be used to travel to 

the Dominican Republic Service and 

Learning program in the summer of 

2017.  

  

A big thank you goes to the city Park 

& Rec department for all their help in  

laying out the pathways to be created, 

for providing equipment to be used, 

for providing people to run the chain 

saw, and for the chipper to clean up 

all the branches the workers hauled 

out.  

  

A big thank you goes to the 

Kiwanians who gave of their time and 

put great effort into making this day 

of community involvement so worth 

while.  Not only did we accomplish 

our work goal, we learned that there is 

no generation gap when working 

together to accomplish a worthy goal.  
  

A big thank you to our Board of 

Directors for seeing the value in this 

program and for making funds 

available for our Kiwanis Service and 

Learning Scholarships. 

 

Jack Grothaus 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO JACK 

FOR THIS VERY SUCCESSFUL 

PROJECT. EVERTHING WAS 

ORGANIZED PERFECTLY.  IT 

WAS FUN TO WORK WITH 

THIS STUDENT SERVICE 

GROUP.  I THINK THIS 

PROJECT EXCEEDED ALL OF 

OUR EXPECTATIONS  
 

 
 

 



FROM THE NATURE HILL STUDENTS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

ROTARY  INDEPENDENCE 

 DAY PARADE 

 

The parade is Saturday July, 2
nd

 at 

4:00 PM. Line up begins   at 2:30. We 

plan to arrive at 3:00. They would like 

everyone in the parade to be there by 

3:30.  Our line up number is  “ 9 ” . 

Line up is on Forest Street starting at 

Main Street  and then north on State 

Street . We will be passing out Kids 

From Wisconsin flyers. If you haven’t 

signed up and want to participate call 

or email me.  Wear your walking  

shoes. 

 

The parade route starts at Main Street 

and Forest Street  and goes north on 

Main to Wisconsin Ave. Then east to 

the round-a- bout.  North on  Walnut 

and Oakwood to Fowler Park.  

 

The Rotary will be selling candy, 

refreshments, beer and wine coolers at 

Fowler Park.  
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CLUB MAKES DONATION TO 

LAKE AREA FREE CLINIC 

 

Jim presented  a check for $1000.00 

to Dr. Peter Geiss from the clinic. 

This was the last check of a $5000.00 

commitment the club made to the 

clinic. Our name was put on one of 

the doors inside the clinic for this 

donation. 

He also spoke about the new Dental 

Clinic they plan to open in about 

1(one) year. Many other health issues 

arise from poor dental care so they 

feel this a very important step in 

caring for the people who come to the 

clinic.  

They are in the process of a fund 

drive for these capital improvements 

for  remodeling, equipment etc. Gert 

Wilkinson is on that fund raising 

committee. 

 

   

 

 

 

EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT IS FINISHED –  

 

SIGNS ON WISCONSIN AVE. AND HWY 

67 NORTH ARE REFURBISHED. 

ORIGINALLY COMPLETED BY THE 

EVENING KIWANIS AND COALITION OF 

OCONOMOWOC CHURCHES  

 

 
 

ANDY CONGRATULATES WILL  AT THE 

REDEDICATION  WEDNESDAY  

 

 



JUNE 13TH, 2016 
 
KIWANIS BREAKFAST CLUB    
 
I am pleased to announce that this 
Saturday (JUNE 18TH ) will be the last 
day I will be working on my Eagle 
Project. I am going to have the flower 
beds and signs installed. I am incredibly 
thankful for all of the help and support 
during the long course of this project. 
  
I am in contact with the mayor and he is 
very interested in doing a rededication 
of the signs. I am hoping for either 
yourself or a representative to join us on 
June 30th  for the rededication. I would 
be honored if you could be there for this 
event. Please let me know what your 
availability is on week nights for next 
week. The time frame in mind is 
between 6-7 pm.  
Dr. Mike Garvey – Troop 99 Scout 
Master 
Mark Klug – St. Matthews Lutheran  
Church 
Andy Wagner – President Elect for the 
Kiwanis Breakfast Club 
Fr. Tom Brundage – St. Jerome Catholic 
Church 
Pastor Rod Resheske – Our Savior’s 
Lutheran Church 
Jalane Sauer – Crosspoint Community 
Church 
Kurt Lindemann – Grand Night for 
Oconomowoc Knights of Columbus that 
sponsors Boy Scout Troop 99 
 
This list represents the major sponsors, 
supporters, and donors to my Eagle 
Project. 
  
I look forward to showing everyone the 
finished project. 
  
  
Thanks much! 
Sincerely,  
  
Will Pestka 
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